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Update on the Smart Grid Efforts –
Data Privacy
Since the last Data Privacy Task Force meeting held in Austin, Texas on February 25, 2013, the task force has remained inactive as it awaits the results of the Department of Energy’s (DoE) voluntary code of conduct effort.  The DoE Federal Smart Grid Task Force effort was established under Title XIII of the Energy Independence and Security Act of 2007.  The federal task force has begun efforts to develop a voluntary code of conduct that will focus on data privacy for utilities and third parties providing consumer energy use services.  As the NAESB data privacy model business practices are applicable to both distribution companies and third parties that maintain and distribute smart meter based information, there is opportunity for significant overlap between the NAESB standard and the code of conduct developed by the DoE.  The federal task force has held a number of meetings since its first meeting on February 26, 2013 at the FERC offices to continue discussions on the development of the code.  NAESB staff has continued to monitor and participate in the activities of the federal task force and plans to reactivate the Data Privacy Task Force upon further action from the federal task force.
Green Button
NAESB has been coordinating with the Ontario Ministry of Energy (Ministry) to help facilitate the participation of seventy-seven Ontarian utility companies in the Ontario Green Button initiative.  NAESB was contacted by the Ministry regarding use of the NAESB REQ.21 Energy Services Provider Interface Standard (ESPI standard) as part of their Green Button “Download My Data” and “Connect My Data” initiatives.  The ESPI standard will be used within a reference architecture guidance document outlining an implementation of the Green Button application.  The purpose of the ESPI standard is to create a standardized process and interface for the exchange of a retail customer’s energy usage information between their designated data custodian, i.e. utility, and an authorized third party service provider.  The standards provide a consistent method for the authorization of third party access to retail consumer’s usage information and a standardized interface for the exchange of the information that will support the development of innovative products.  The Green Button initiative is intended to provide electricity customers with easy access to their energy usage data in a consumer-friendly and computer friendly format via a “Green Button” on electric utility websites.  NAESB has been working with the Ministry to facilitate access to the NAESB ESPI standard and provide the reference architecture to utilities that have purchased the ESPI standard.

In addition, the Ministry has launched a Green Button App Contest in an effort to encourage students, entrepreneurs and software companies to develop new applications for the use of date collected through the Green Button.  To date over 120 participants have registered for participation.  The U.S. Department of Energy plans to hold a similar contest in 2014.  

[bookmark: _GoBack]OpenADE, the group that initially submitted the request for NAESB to develop the ESPI standard, has been working to gather possible updates/modifications to the standard that have been identified through its implementation.  The Retail Executive Committee chairs have discussed the appointment of a new chairs to the  task force and will initiate the effort in the near future. 
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